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“Aiming high together”

NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS 14th September 2016
-





HELP US TO MAKE SOMERVILLE A SAFER SCHOOL!


Dear Parents and Carers,


We wish to improve the safeguarding of your child at Somerville Primary School whilst continuing the valued support of its parents and carers and the much improved communication and open door policy which we have developed over the last year. 


By working in partnership we can continue to embed the supportive working environment whilst also ensuring the welfare and safety of your child.


Over the last year we have made numerous improvements in safeguarding across the whole school and developed rigorous protocols to ensure your child’s safety. To complete these improvements we have carried out further risk assessments. Hence we have decided to take measures to ensure that from next week we can enforce our safeguarding policy fully without any grey areas.





From Monday 19th September 2016 only school staff will be allowed on the main school playground in the morning. Parents and carers of children in Year 1 to Year 6 will be able to drop their children off at either of the three gates from 8.45am. The gates will be supervised by staff and we ask all parents and carers to leave their child to enter the playground and to be supervised by staff from this point. We have carried out a risk assessment of our safeguarding provision on the school playground during morning times and have concluded that supervision of children before school could be improved. By not allowing parents and carers onto the playground in the morning this will prevent the possibility of a number of safeguarding risks, not limited to; children leaving the playground of their own accord, unknown adults entering the playground without prior permission, parents and carers approaching and speaking to other children to settle issues, protecting children who are on child protection plans.


SCHOOL GATES WILL BE LOCKED AT 8.55am to allow the children to enter their classrooms. If you are late please enter school via the main school office entrance off Northbrook Road.


During wet weather children can be dropped off at the classroom and school entrance doors on the main school playground from 8.45am. All children on the playground will enter the school building. 





At the end of the school day children will be collected by parents and carers from their respective classroom doors, as they are now, in a safe and supervised manner. 





Staff will be available on the gate to supervise the entry of children onto the playground, where possible they will also be available to pass on messages to the class teacher. If your message for the class teacher is confidential or lengthy please speak to a member of staff in the main school office on Northbrook Road. The main role of the staff on the gates is to supervise children and ensure their safety in entering the school grounds. 


All teaching staff will be available at the end of each school day to speak with parents and carers.





Foundation 2 parents will be able to access the Foundation 2 playground but will hand over their child to their child’s TA at the small gate leading to the classroom, ready to line up outside their classroom.


If you would like to pass a message on to the TA for the teacher, this is fine, but if you would prefer to speak to the class teacher please see them at the end of the school day. 


The safety of all children at Somerville Primary School is our highest priority.











The simple part of the policy is:


No adult (other than school staff) will be allowed access onto the school playground. It is intended that your child will feel safer in the knowledge that all adults on the school playground are school staff that they are familiar with, have been safeguarding trained and approved. In the past, the number of adults on the school premises has been unsafe from a health and safety perspective and there has been no way of monitoring who should and who should not be on the school premises.


Hopefully this new message: NO BADGE, NO ENTRY! Along with these new procedures set out below should remove any grey areas.





Early Morning Procedure.


8.40am	Gates opened. NO ADULTS (other than school staff) are permitted on the school playground.


8.45am 	Children start arriving on the playground, parents and carers to leave their child to enter


the playground on their own to join their classmates.


8.45am 	Playground duty staff will be available on the gates to supervise children and as a point


of contact for parents and carers.


8.50am 	All teaching staff will be present on the playground.


8.55am 	Children will line up on the playground in their class lines and walk into school. School day begins at 8.55am


8.55am	Gates will be LOCKED


PLEASE do not leave your child to walk to school after 8.55am as the external gates will be locked at 8.55am. LATECOMERS All late children must be brought to the main school office by their parent or carer to sign them in late.  Year 6 children without adult supervision may sign themselves in.





BE ON TIME, BE IN LINE FOR 5 TO 9!


Rainy day procedure.


8.40am	Gates opened


8.45am 	Children start arriving on the playground with their parents and carers and enter the


school building immediately via the class and school doors off the playground which will be open and supervised. Parents and carers leave the school playground.


8.45am 	All teaching staff will be present in their classrooms to enable children to be supervised


in class. No children will be allowed to remain on the playground in the rain and they will be ushered into class.


8.45am-8.55am Children (NOT adults) will enter the school building and make their way to class


8.55am 	External gates will be LOCKED. 


LATECOMERS must enter the school at the front via the school main office entrance. Younger children should be accompanied by their Parents and Carers to be signed in. Year 6 children without adult supervision, may sign themselves in.


We wish to emphasise that Somerville values its link with parents and carers.


It will still be possible for parents and carers to speak to their child’s class teacher by making appointments through the school office or speaking with the class teacher at the end of the day.
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